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Trackdown condolences to veteran retired City 

Manager David Carmany. Here is David and Posey, a 

long-haired miniature dachshund that recently passed 

away at the age of 15 years. Our dogs and cats, and 

other precious animal pets are family members that 

depend on our stewardship. They are with us their entire 

life, though they grace us with only a part of ours. Rest in 

Peace, Posey! 

Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C”  
 

Cities included in the June 2024 issue of the City 

Manager Newsletter by Trackdown are cities listed as 

an alphabetical continuation of the Special May 

issue: Calabasas, Calexico, California City, Calimesa, 

Calipatria, and Calistoga. These six cities include city 

managers Kindon Meik; Esperanza Colio Warren; 

Latisha Lamberth; Will Kolbow; Laura Gutierrez; and 

Laura Snideman. These cities are found in the 

counties of Los Angeles, Imperial, Kern, Riverside, and 

Napa.                                                                             

                                                                                         

Retired Calimesa City Manager Randy Anstine, who 

had previously worked as the city manager in 

Banning (2003-2008) and Greenfield (1998-2003), 

retired as the Calimesa city manager in  September 

2015 (2008-2015). Randy has since joined Marshall 

Linn and the Bayshore Consulting Group (BCG) team.  
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http://rwglaw.com/
http://www.willdan.com
http://www.ekapr.com
https://www.tripepismith.com/
http://www.patwestllc.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
http://www.usi.com
https://cjpia.org/
https://www.cityofcalabasas.com/
https://www.calexico.ca.gov/
https://www.californiacity-ca.gov/CC/
https://www.cityofcalimesa.net/
https://www.calipatria.com/
https://www.ci.calistoga.ca.us/
https://gonsalvi.com/
https://trackdownmanagement.net/
https://chwlaw.us/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
https://nhaadvisors.com/
https://www.munienvironmental.com/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://www.pars.org/
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
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Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 

 

Calabasas is found at the southwest 

section of the San Fernando Valley 

in Los Angeles County. The name of 

the city was first given to a 

rancheria in 1795. The Leonis Adobe 

in Old Town Calabasas is one of the 

oldest buildings in Los Angeles, dating to 1844. The 

city was incorporated in April 1991. The 2020 

population is 23,241. Kindon Meik is the city manager 

and currently the position of City Clerk is vacant. 

Analuz Mendoza is the Assistant to the City Clerk. 

Erica L. Green is the Community Services Director and 

Jeff Campbell is the Deputy Director. Michael Klein is 

the Community Development Director and Tom 

Bartlett is the City Planner. Ron Ahlers is the Calabasas 

Chief Financial Officer. Scott Trujillo is Assistant City 

Manager. 

 

Calabasas City Manager Kindon Meik 

replaced Interim City Manager Don 

Penman in January 2021. Don was 

retained after Interim City Manager Ray 

Taylor was initially hired following the 

resignation of City Manager Gary Lysik 

in May 2020. Kindon previously served 

as the City Manager for the City of Corcoran for nine 

and a half years. Prior to his work with Corcoran, 

Kindon served as the Assistant City Manager for the 

City of Lindsay. He earned a BA and MA from Brigham 

Young University and a Ph.D. in history from Florida 

International University. He was a Fulbright Scholar 

and spent eight months doing research in Buenos 

Aires, Argentina.  

 

Erica L. Green, Calabasas Community 

Services Director since October 2021. 

She joined the city staff in September 

2018 as Deputy Director of Parks and 

Community Services. Before coming to 

Calabasas, she worked for more than 18 

years with the City of Riverside. She 

started in Riverside as a Senior Office Specialist in 

June 2000 and was a Recreation Supervisor (2014-

2018) when she left. She earned a BS and MS from the 

University of Maryland Global Campus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Wind generating electricity. 

https://willdan.com/solutions/municipal-services-managers.aspx
https://www.cityofcalabasas.com/
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Jim L. Barisic, former Artesia 

 City Manager who also worked in 

Cerritos and Paramount, and is a 

Viet Nam veteran, founded 

Brandywine in 1994. 

 

Jim and two of his sons  

Brett Whitehead and David Barisic, and  

Alex Hernandez, the President of the Homebuilding 

Division, and Mario Urzua, the Chief Financial Officer 

are the Brandywine Homes executive team. Please 

check the firm’s website for current sales! 
 

Units are selling in Carson, La Verne,                                                  

Artesia, and Whittier. Coming Soon are 

developments in: Santa Ana,  El Monte, Artesia  

and Apartments in Riverside and Murrieta. 
 

Brandywine Homes focuses on converting 

underutilized space into needed housing. 

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 
 

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                      

16580 Aston Street 

Irvine, California  92606 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed  

to counsel that is helpful, understandable, and  

fairly priced.  

             

  CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley                

in the Sierra Foothills, 

 

CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law. 

 

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley. 

 

Two of the firm’s attorneys were named California 

Lawyers of the Year (2020). 

                                                                                                

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700;          

916-400-0370; 858-682-3665; 707-986-8091. 

Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 

 

Calexico is an Imperial County city 

situated on the U.S../Mexico border. 

It is known as the International 

Gateway City Where California and 

Mexico Meet. Calexico was 

founded in 1899 as a tent city of the 

Imperial Land Company. The first post office opened 

in Calexico in 1902 and the city was incorporated in 

April 1908. Esperanza Colio Warren has served as city 

manager since July 2022, and Veronica Luna-

Alvarado is the City Clerk. Sandy Fonseca is the 

Interim Finance Manager, and Denise Garcia is the 

Human Resources Manager. Eduardo Ainza is the 

Acting Fire Chief and the Interim Chief of Police is 

Armando Orozco. Francisco Barba is the 

Development Services Director and Guillermo Sillas is 

the Public Works Director and City Engineer. Norma 

Gerardo is the Recreation Manager.  

 

City Manager Esperanza Colio 

Warren began her Calexico tenure in 

July 2022, after working tor the 

County of Imperial for more than 18 

years. She is known as an employee’s 

manager, meeting individually with 

staff members at work sites for one-

on-one conversations. She worked as a Community 

and Economic Development Manager for the 

county starting in April 2004. She was promoted to 

Deputy County Executive Officer in August 2018. She 

earned a BA and MPA from San Diego State 

University. She was removed from office this month 

(June 2024) and placed on administrative leave at a 

closed-door afternoon performance review. Juan 

Contreras of the Calexico Fire Department is the 

Acting City Manager. 

 

Norma Gerardo is the Calexico 

Recreation Manager. She joined the 

city staff in 2001. She worked in the City 

Manager’s office in 2018. Norma has 

been in her current position for the past 

three years. 

http://www.brandywinedev.com
http://www.chwlaw.us/
https://www.calexico.ca.gov/
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Executive Level Posse Roster: 
 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager    

Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Robert T. “Bob” Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of California 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 

Lloyd de Llamas, Retired City Man./HdL Co-founder 

John Shirey, Retired City Manager, Sacramento  

John Russo, Retired City Manager; SynchroniCITY  

Lee McDougal, Retired City Manager, Montclair 

Mark Scott, Retired City Manager 

Doug La Belle, Retired City Manager, Chino Hills 

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia 

Chuck Bryant, Past City Admin., Hawaiian Gardens  

Sam Olivito, Retired CCCA Executive Director 

Joe Goeden, Retired City Manager, West Sacramento 

 

Posse Roster: 
 

Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park                                                                                                                                              

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                           

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                            

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired City Manager, Rocklin  

Ray Taylor, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies  

Cynthia Kurtz, Interim City Manager, Pasadena 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager, Lake Elsinore 

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager, Mountain View 

Gary Milliman, Retired City Manager, Brookings, Oregon 

Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Atascadero 

Donald Jeffers, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park 

Wayne Wedin, Retired City Manager, Brea 

 
 

 

City Manager Newsletter by 

Trackdown Management 
 

              10 Claret 

Rancho Mirage, California 92270 
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Cell Phone: Susan | 310-418-1035 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. 
 

RWG delivers practical advice and solutions tailored 

to the unique needs of public entities. 

 

Working seamlessly across offices in 

Los Angeles, San Francisco, Orange 

County, Temecula, and the Central 

Coast. The RWG team of experts 

provides the full scope of public law 

services. Practical advice and well-

analyzed solutions come from 

 listening carefully and asking the right questions. 
 

Roxanne Diaz is a former member of the 

Board of Trustees of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF). 

Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 
 

The Independent Cities Finance Authority is an 

unaffiliated Joint Powers Authority (JPA) with the  

goal of helping communities fund critical projects. 

                                                                                          

Since its inception in 1988, ICFA has assisted  

funding more than $500 million in critical  

community projects, from hospitals to charter  

schools, public utilities, and housing. 

 

Jose Solache, ICFA President                                    

Lynwood City Council Member 
 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                         

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 
 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

 

http://www.trackdownmanagement.net
http://rwglaw.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
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Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 

 

California City is located in Kern 

County, home of Bakersfield and 

Lake Isabella. California City has 

the third largest land area of any 

city in the State of California, 

behind San Diego and Los 

Angeles. Many of the local residents are employed at 

Edwards Air Force Base located nearby. The city was 

established in 1958 when developers marketed the 

area. A post office opened in 1960 and the city was 

incorporated in December 1965. The 2020 population 

is 14,973. Human Resources Director Latisha Lamberth 

was the most recent Acting City Manager and 

Patrick Marsh started as City Manager on March 12. 

Latisha was the 6th Acting City Manager since the  

resignation of Douglas Dunford in September 2022. 

Doug currently serves as the city manager for Ceres. 

Joe Barragan is the Public Works Director.  

 

Recently appointed City Manager for California City 

is Patrick Marsh, who has extensive local government 

experience out of state. Patrick worked in the private 

sector in Illinois starting in October 1987. He served as 

Assistant City Administrator for the city of Eldridge, 

Iowa in 2004, and he was the Village Administrator for 

Coal Valley, Illinois from July 2004 to October 2007. He 

started his tenure as the Monona, Wisconsin City 

Administrator in November 2007, and he became the 

City Administrator in Fitchburg, Wisconsin in 

September 2015. He last served as City Manager for 

Fernley, Nevada. He earned a BA from Augustana 

College and an MPA from Northern Illinois University. I 

2014 he received a 10-year ICMA Service Award. He 

served as a Board Member for the Illinois City/County 

Management Association (2007-2008) and as a 

member of the Board of the Wisconsin City/County 

Management Association in 2014. 

 

“ I can see how he won 25 

games. What I don’t 

understand is how he lost 

5.”  

---Yankee Yogi Berra 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former City Manager 

Larry J. Kosmont, Chairman and CEO. 

2021 CCMF Corporate Partner of the Year. 
 

Kosmont Companies serves cities, counties, quasi-

government agencies, private companies, 

developers, and non-profit organizations, including 

educational institutions across California. With 

unmatched expertise in public/private transactions,  

 

Kosmont Companies helps communities thrive by 

creating sustainable projects. 
 

Kosmont Companies is on the cutting edge of 

evolving trends, challenges, and solutions. 

A transactional firm that takes a hands-on 

approach to economic development focused 

on successful outcomes. The firm is an expert in 

economic development, real estate consulting, 

financial analysis, and redevelopment dissolution. 

 

Mailing Address: 1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266 

 

Headquarters – El Segundo: 2301 Rosecrans Avenue 

Suite 4140, El Segundo, California 90245                                                              

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

 

 

California Contract Cities Association 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jennifer Perez of Norwalk, President 

Brenda Olmos of Paramount, Vice President 

John Erickson, West Hollywood, Sec./Treas. 

Marcel Rodarte Executive Director  

 

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210  

   Cerritos, California 90703 

 Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

 

 

https://www.californiacity-ca.gov/CC/
https://www.kosmont.com/
https://contractcities.org/
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Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. Partners Matt Knabe, Marcus 

Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam Englander, 

Alex Cherin and Kellie Hawkins lead it. We pride 

ourselves on providing a unique and strategic 

perspective on a wide variety of issues. 
 

EKA provides lobbying, government affairs, public 

relations, political campaigns, and crisis 

management services for a wide variety of clientele. 

In addition, EKA provides professional litigation 

communication and expert witness services led by 

our team of strategists, lawyers, journalists, and 

media relations specialists.  

                                                          

Together, EKA has more than 100-

years of combined experience and a 

multitude of relationships within the 

City & County of Los Angeles, and 

the 88 cities within Los Angeles 

County.  

 

To contact EKA, please call 213) 741-1500 or email  

matt@ekapr.com. Matt Knabe, Managing Partner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is Summer! Presley, the water queen, reminds            

everyone to remember to hydrate! It is important! 

Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 

 

Of late, there has been a revolving door regarding 

the city manager position for the City of California 

City. When Human Resources Director Latisha 

Lamberth was named Acting City Manager, she 

became part of the long line succeeding Martin 

Piñon, who replaced Interim City Manager Michele 

Martinez. Michele was only on the job for 10 weeks 

before she resigned fearing for her safety on the job. 

Previously to Michele those holding the city manager 

post include Joe Barragan, Inges Elmes, Jim Hart and 

City Manager Doug Dunford.  

 

 

 

 

 

HdL was founded in 1983 by former City Manager the 

late Robert "Bob" Hinderliter. HdL expanded and 

improved with the help of a partnership with former 

City Manager Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s retired 

Executive Chairman.  

                     
Andy Nickerson is the President/CEO. 

Other members of the HdL team include 

Vikki Beatley, Paula Cone, Barry Foster, 

Robert Gray, Kimberly Konczak, David 

McPherson, and Bobby Young. 
 

HdL Companies provide revenue 

enhancement, technology, and consulting services. 

HdL’s team of professionals currently serves more than 

600 agencies nationwide.  
 

HdL Companies offers support services and software 

that includes sales, use and transactions taxes, 

economic development, property taxes, business 

license fees, transient occupancy tax, short-term rental 

compliance, rent control, indirect cost recovery, utility 

users tax, and cannabis regulation and taxation.  

 

Former City Manager Bret Plumlee is an important 

member of the HdL Companies Team. Bret was city 

manager in Los Alamitos and La Puente. He received 

a BA in economics from the University of California, 

Irvine, and a BS in accounting from California State 

University, Long Beach. 
 

120 South State College Boulevard, Suite 200                                 

Brea, California                                                              

Telephone 888-861-0220 

 

mailto:matt@ekapr.com
http://www.ekapr.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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 Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 

 

Calimesa is in the San Gorgonio Pass 

in Riverside County. The name 

“Calimesa” was selected from 107 

suggested names in a name contest 

during the community’s application 

for a local post office separating the 

town from nearby Yucaipa. In 1939 or 1940 the 

Calimesa Improvement Association was established. 

In 1962 the association became the Calimesa 

Chamber of Commerce. The city was incorporated 

in December 1990. Will Kolbow is the city manager 

and Darlene Gerdes is the City Clerk and Deputy City 

Manager. The Calimesa City Treasurer and Finance 

Director in Celeste Reid. Lucia Kelly is the Planning 

Director, and the Public Works Director is Margaret 

Monson. Michael Thornton is the City Engineer. Tim 

O’Connell is the Fire Chief. 

 

Calimesa City Manager Will Kolbow began his career 

in accounting in the private sector. Starting in 2003, 

he worked as a Senior Accountant for two different 

firms and In September 2006 he was hired to serve as 

the Finance Officer for the Cucamonga Valley Water 

District. In October 2012 Will was appointed Director 

of Finance for the Water Department for the City of 

San Bernardino. In June 2014, he became the 

Finance Director for the City of Orange, where he 

was promoted to Administrative Services Director in 

May 2018 and Assistant City Manager in June 2019. 

Will was appointed City Manager for the City of 

Calimesa in November 2022. He earned a BS  in 

accounting from California State University, Fullerton 

and an MPA from California State University, 

Dominguez Hills.  

Lucia M. Kelly, the Calimesa Planning Director, was a 

Calimesa intern in 2016. After working for a private 

sector consultant firm and as an Associate Planner for 

the March Joint Powers Authority in Riverside, she 

rejoined the Calimesa city staff in September 2018 as 

Planning Manager. She was appointed Planning 

Director in 2022. She earned an AA from Riverside City 

College, BA from the University of California, Riverside 

and a Master’s from California State Polytechnic 

University, Pomona.  

 

 

 

 

 

The Olson Company is a premier California               

builder of affordable new home communities. 

Since 1988, The Olson Company mission                                

has been to work hand-in-hand with cities to  

solve the critical shortage of urban housing  

by promoting and investing in responsible  

development that improves quality of life for  

everyone. The company has successfully 

 partnered with more than 100 cities since 1988. 

 

Todd Olson 

President of Community Development 

Telephone: 562-370-2209 

 

The Olson Company 

562-370-2259 

562-430-4413 Fax  

 3010 Old Ranch Parkway, Suite 100 

Seal Beach, CA 90740 

 

 

https://www.cityofcalimesa.net/
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://cjpia.org/
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Former City Administrator                 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Telephone: 949-235-0525                         

FAX: 213-741-0519 
 

Wolf & Company Inc. provides    

municipal consulting services to State and local 

    governments, and not-for-profit corporations. 
 

    Wolf & Company Inc. has a specialized emphasis                     

on:  Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program  

Administration and Oversight 

Agent Services. 

 

 

 
 

 

Wolf & Company Inc. 
163 Limestone Road, Claremont, CA 91711 

Telephone: 949-235-0525 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NHA advisors, LLC provides strategic, objective and 

financially sound advice to public agencies 

throughout California. Consistently ranked as one   of 

the most active municipal advisors*, NHA   Advisors is 

distinguished from the competition by delivering broad 

advisory and consulting services to meet the 

challenging and complex needs of public agency 

clients. As a fiduciary, the firm develops 

comprehensive options and strategies that solve for 

maintaining/enhancing service levels, capital project 

needs, manage and contain costs and risks such as 

rising pension costs and promote fiscal sustainability 

through prudent policies. 

 

Principals include  Mark Northcross,   

Eric Scriven, Mike Meyer,              

Rob Schmidt, and Leslie Bloom. 
 

Craig Hill, Managing Principal 
Financial & Policy Strategies. Delivered. 

                                                                                                                 

Tel: (415) 785-2025 x2001 
Cell: (415) 518-4130 

Email: Craig@NHAadvisors.com 

 

Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 
 

Randy L. Anstine retired after 40 years 

of local government service. He 

worked as a Recreation Supervisor in 

Colton in 1975 after he left the U.S. Air 

Force (August 1969-May 1975). Randy 

was hired as Senior Affairs Director for 

Desert Hot Springs in May 1976. He became the 

Assistant City Manager in Grand Terrace in October 

1980. Randy took the Neighborhood Services Director 

job in Colton in May 1994. He left Colton in May 1998 

to become the City Manager in Greenfield in 

Monterey County. In July 2003 he was hired to serve 

as city manager for the City of Banning. In August 

2008, Randy was appointed Interim City Manager for 

the City of Calimesa. He was made Calimesa city 

manager in October 2009 and retired in August 2015. 

Randy earned a BA from the University of San 

Francisco. In 2016 he received a 40-year ICMA 

Service Award.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Craig@NHAadvisors.com
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
https://nhaadvisors.com/
https://www.munienvironmental.com/
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 Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 
 

Calipatria is a city in Imperial 

County, 23 miles north of El Centro. 

The city was founded as Date City in 

1914. The first post office opened in 

1914. Calipatria is one of California's 

poorest cities in per capita income. 

People of Hispanic heritage, mostly of Mexican 

descent, make up three-fourths of the residents. The 

city was first called Sante Patria (Saint of the 

Motherland) and was founded by Irish American and 

Irish Mexican soldiers. The city also has a large Arab 

population with people from Jordan, Lebanon, and 

Syria, mostly descendants of agricultural workers of 

the 1920s. A notable tourist attraction in the area is 

Salvation Mountain, a hillside artistic attraction 

created by Leonard Knight (1931-2014). It is near the 

Slab City squatter/art commune, and several miles 

from the Salton Sea. Califpatria is known for its iconic 

184-foot flagpole, the tallest flagpole in the United 

States. Calipatria was incorporated as a General Law 

city in February 1919. The 2020 population is 6,515. 

Laura Gutierrez is the City Manager and Finance 

Officer and Cathy J. Hoff is the City Clerk, Cheryl 

Fowler is the Interim Chief of Police and Jesse Llanas 

is the Fire Chief. Edgar “Eddie” Self is the Public Works 

Director.  

 

Laura Gutierrez, is the Calipatria City Manager and 

Finance Officer. She was appointed City Manager in 

June 2023. She previously worked as the Director of 

Administrative Services for the City of Imperial. 

 

Romualdo J. Medina is the previous Calipatria City 

Manager starting in February 2015. He earned an AA 

from Imperial Valley College, and a BA and MPA from 

San Diego State University. In 2020, he received a 20-

year ICMA Service Award.  

 

The late former veteran City and County Manager           

Thomas G. Mauk worked in Los Angeles and Montclair  

before serving as City Manager in Norco, Whittier, and La 

Habra before he was CEO in Orange County. He once 

said that the city manager is a support person for the 

elected folks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; 

you don't need them often but when you do, they  

had better work." 
 

Anthony Gonsalves and two of his sons, 

Jason Gonsalves and Paul Gonsalves, are expert  

local government lobbyists. Founded by former   

Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves, the firm  

represents 50-plus cities and is a key player in city 

legislation. The firm works closely with the League 

 of California Cities 

 

Anthony Gonsalves is a long time Member of  

                   the CCMF Board of Trustees 
                

Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

925 L Street, Suite 250 

Sacramento, California 95814 

Telephone No. 916-441-0597 

Fax: 916-441-5061 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

The Tripepi Smith team stands ready 

to help with outreach campaigns, 

video production, content writing, 

messaging, graphic work, technology 

infrastructure and websites." 

https://www.calipatria.com/
https://gonsalvi.com/
https://www.tripepismith.com/
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Pat West served nearly 40-years in city 

government. He has developed successful  

strategies and paths to issues facing local 

government. Pat can help you, whether you are  

a City Manager looking for ways to turn your city 

around, or a developer needing assistance 

navigating the complexities of  the political  

and/or entitlement process. 

 

Pat West served as city manager in the Cities of 

Paramount and Long Beach. 

 

Pat West was honored with the League of  

California Cities 2019 Wes McClure Award for City 

Managers of Distinction. 

 

Pat has had numerous successful      

experiences with public-private 

 partnerships. 

                                                 

      Telephone No. 562-331-9812 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

This gym is a place where strength training is used for 

self-improvement. Special group sessions for sports 

teams, police and fire departments or other groups  

may be arranged. 

      Raw Performance 

Coach/Owner, William Ha, CSCS      

is a certified strength and 

conditioning coach. 
 

Call: 714-335-4436 | 10579 

Bloomfield Avenue 

Los Alamitos, CA 90720 

 

Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 

 

Calistoga is a community in Napa 

County. It was founded in 1868 

when the California Pacific Railroad 

was constructed bringing improved 

travel to the Calistoga Hot Springs. 

The name is said to have come from 

the transformation of “Saratoga of 

California” to “Calistoga of Sarifornia.” The name 

took hold in 1867. Samuel Brannan was a Mormon 

leader who following the discovery of California Gold 

became one of the State’s first millionaires. He 

bought property with the intent to develop a spa like 

he knew in Saratoga Springs, New York. Calistoga 

was incorporated in January 1886. The 2020 

population is 5,228. Laura Snideman is the city 

manager and Yudiana Galvan is the City Clerk. 

Mitchell Celaya is the Chief of Police and Jed 

Matcham is the Fire Chief. Derek Rayner is the 

Calistoga Director of Public Works and Rachel Stepp 

is the Parks & Recreation Director. Connie Cardenas 

is the Administrative Services Director Greg Desmond 

is the Planning & Building Director and Rena Crabtree 

is the Human Resources Director. 

 

Calistoga City Manager Laura 

Snideman began her public service 

career in 2001 as a Housing & 

Redevelopment Manager for the 

City of San Carlos. She was elevated 

to Director of Economic 

Development & Housing in May 2005. In July 2006, 

Laura became the Economic Development 

Manager for the City of San Mateo, and in November 

2009 she took the Administrative Officer position with 

Half Moon Bay. In December 2010, Laura was 

appointed to the Half Moon Bay city manager 

position. She served a few months as a LAFCO 

Executive Officer in 2014 and took the Assistant City 

Manager post in Fairfield in December 2014. Laura 

served as the City Manager in Richmond from 

January 2020 to December 2021. She was hired to be 

the Calistoga City Manager in February 2022. Laura 

earned a BA from the University of North Carolina, 

Chapel Hill and an MPA from Notre Dame De Namur. 

In 2020 she received a 20-year ICMA Service Award.  

http://www.patwestllc.com/
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/
https://www.ci.calistoga.ca.us/
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Public Managers in Six California Cities 

with Names Starting with the Letter “C” 

 

After working with a couple consulting engineer firms 

starting in June 1997, Derek Rayner became the 

Deputy Director of Public Works for the City of 

Calistoga in October 2010. He was appointed 

Director and City Engineer in December 2019. Derek 

earned a BS in civil engineering from California 

Polytechnic State University, San Luis Obispo. 

 

Rachel Stepp is the Calistoga Parks and 

Recreation Director. She previously worked 

for the County of Sonoma. Rachel studied 

at San Jose State University.  

 

 
 

 

 

For more than 40 years PARS has provided retirement 

plans and trust solutions designed exclusively for 

public agencies. With programs like the Pension Rate 

Stabilization Program (PRSP) and the PARS OPEB Trust, 

PARS has helped over 500 clients address unfunded 

obligations and lower liabilities. The PRSP is a first-of-its-

kind program designed to provide local control over 

assets and potential for greater return than the 

general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency,  

 

PARS is a leading provider of retirement programs for 

public agencies and the largest private provider of 

multiple-employer Section 115 trusts in California.  

 

Learn more at www.pars.org. To learn more, contact  

us at info@pars.org or (800) 540-6369 ext. 127; 

www.pars.org 

                                                                                      

Dennis Yu, CEBS, Executive Vice President 

(800) 540-6369 ext. 104 or dyu@pars.org 

 

 

Kevin O’Rourke,                                  

Senior Municipal Consultant                            

(707) 249-5356 or kevin@kolgs.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

USI has developed sophisticated employee 

benefit programs for public entities for more  

than 30-years.  
 

USI helps agencies design innovative benefit 

solutions and provide benefit education to 

bargaining units. 
 

The power of USI, and its ability to bring best-in-

class solutions and services to clients and 

communities, is achieved through the collective 

knowledge and experience of professionals 

coming together as ONE. 
  

     For more information contact  

   Gary Delaney at (424) 390-0010  

       or gary.delaney@usi.com                                                       
                

   Pam Rodrigues, GBDS Manager   

     Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com 

       USI Insurance Services 
    

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                                      

Torrance, CA 90503 

 

 

Vitamins & supplements that really work! 

 

Summer is here and we should 

be alert to young people 

playing, and young people 

should remember to be safe. 

Wearing a helmet while bike 

riding is a good start. 

 

 

http://www.pars.org/
http://www.pars.org/
mailto:dyu@pars.org
mailto:kevin@kolgs.com
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com
https://www.pars.org/
http://www.usi.com/
https://caseysimpson.iii.earth
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Experience the USI ONE Advantage® and learn 

how their Public Entity Practice can help manage 

the risks of public sector organizations, providing 

improved protection and cost control. 

 

USI has developed sophisticated employee benefit 

programs for public entities for more than 30-years. 

USI helps agencies design innovative benefit 

solutions and provide benefit education to 

bargaining units.  

 

USI began in 1994 with a single office of $6.5 million 

of revenue and 40 associates. Today, USI is 

approaching $2 billion in revenue with more than 

6,000 associates in more than 150 offices across the 

country. 

 

USI has served more than 150,000 clients meeting 

their property & casualty, employee benefit, 

personal risk and retirement needs nationwide. 

 

USI has more than 100 years of consulting and 

brokerage experience through its acquired 

agencies, with local offices dating back in their 

communities as far as the late 1800s. USI combines 

industry leading national capabilities delivered 

through a longstanding, passionate and 

committed local service teams.  

 

USI stands for Understand, Service and Innovate. At 

USI we work to Understand the specific needs of our 

clients, to provide an unparalleled 

local Service experience, and to Innovate with 

cutting edge solutions so our clients can continue 

to invest and grow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At USI, we are proud of the deep roots we have in 

our communities. With agency offices dating back 

over 100 years in their local neighborhoods, USI 

teams have a passion for getting involved and 

helping others who are in need. 

USI associates give their time, talent, and treasure 

across the country through USI Gives Back — where 

each of the Company’s more than 150 offices 

participate in local community service during the 

year. 

For more information contact Gary Delaney or                       

Kristin Yokoyama at (424) 390-0000 

 Contact information:                

Office: (424) 390-0010 |             

Email: gary.delaney@usi.com                               

21250 Hawthorne Boulevard,  

Suite 600, Torrance, CA 90503 

 

USI stands for Understand, Service and Innovate 

At USI, a most dynamic personal and professional 

development program has been created. USI invest 

heavily in its associates through a unique 

professional development platform—USI ONE®, 

along with one-of-a-kind employee reward and 

recognition programs and passionate commitment 

to local communities. USI is an exception place to 

work! 

Investing in our communities 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/the-usi-one-advantage/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/community-investment/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/community-investment/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
http://www.usi.com
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 Picking Up the Pieces:  Longtime 

Mission Viejo city staff member Elaine 

Lister is the new Mission Viejo City 

Manager replacing retiring award-

winning City Manager Dennis Wilberg. 

Elaine will take office starting on Jully 6. 

She has more than 20 years of 

experience on the Mission Viejo city 

staff. Elaine has served as the Mission 

Viejo Director of Community Development since 

December 2013. She was born and raised in Glasgow, 

Scotland and earned a BS from the University of Glasgow. 

She also earned a Master’s degree from San Diego State 

University. Cupertino Assistant City Manager Matt Morley 

has been hired in the City of Saratoga to serve as City 

Manager. After working in construction on the private side, 

Matt joined the San Jose city staff as a Facility Contract 

Manager in December 1997. In March 2009 he became 

the Deputy Director of Public Works for fleet and facilities. 

In November 2013, Matt joined the Town of Los Gatos staff 

as the Parks and Public Works Director. After more than 8 

years in Los Gatos, Matt was hired to serve as the Public 

Works Director in Cupertino. He became Assistant City 

manager in January 2023. Matt was hired as the Saratoga 

City Manager starting in June 2024. He earned a BA from 

the University of California, Davis and an MBA from the 

University of Phoenix, San Jose. Calexico put City Manager 

Esperanza Colio Warren on immediate administrative 

leave on Friday, June 7. She was appointed city manager 

about  two years ago in July 2022. Fire Chief Juan Contreras 

will serve as the acting city manager until a replacement 

is found. The Calexico Police Officers Association has 

shown support for Esperanza, who previously worked will 

Imperial County for more than 18 years. She was the 

Deputy County Executive Officer from August 2018 to July 

22. Esperanza earned a BA and MPA from San Diego State 

University. Dr. Cynthia Stringfield is the new Director for the 

Charles Paddock Zoo in Atascadero. She is 

succeeding Zoo Director Alan Baker, who 

retired in April 2024. She’s been working for 

Zoo Tampa at Lowry Park in Tampa, Florida 

as a Senior Vice- President. Cynthia earned 

a BS in zoology and a Doctorate in 

Veterinary Medicine from the University of 

California, Davis. It appears that Selma City 

Manager Fernando Santillan has 

weathered claims of harassment and intimidation. As a 

settlement over the allegations, Fernando is on track to 

receive a five-year employment agreement extension. 

After working in Avenal as the Community and Economic 

Development Director (2015-2021), Fernando joined the 

Selma city staff as Community Development Director. He 

was promoted to Deputy City Manager in September 2021 

and he was appointed City Manager in December 2021. 

Fernando earned a BS from the California State University, 

Northridge and an MPA from the University of North 

Carolina, Chapel Hill.  

Eugene Rogers (March 5, 1950 -April 14, 2024) 
 

Veteran City Manager Gene Rogers passed away at 

age 74 on April 14, 2024. Gene was battling leukemia 

and was in declining health for several months. Gene’s 

good friend Bruce Channing visited Gene at the Skilled 

Nursing Facility in Pebble Beach prior to his passing. 

Gene was born in Tokyo, Japan where his father, a 

career US Air Force officer, was assigned. Gene 

earned a BS and MS in Recreation from San Jose State 

University. He began his public service career in the 

Recreation Department of the City of Sunnyvale 

where he ascended to Assistant City Manager after 

working with Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, a Life Member of 

ICMA and who went on to a long city manager career 

in Soledad and Rocklin. Gene left Sunnyvale in 

December 1989 to join the City of Moreno Valley as 

Assistant City Manager. He was hired as the Moreno 

Valley City Manager in August 1996, and he retired in 

January 2006. After leaving Moreno Valley, Gene 

completed a number of “Interim” assignments, 

including Interim City Manager in Coachella (October 

2009-June 2010) and in Davis in 2014. At a young age, 

Gene was a gifted athlete in basketball and baseball, 

and he became a lifelong avid golfer. He was a leader 

on his high school golf teams and continued to perfect 

his game, maintaining a very low handicap into 

retirement years. Gene played golf throughout the US 

and in Europe. He was a proud member of the 

Olympic Club in San Francisco and the Club at 

Pasadera in Monterey where he frequently played. In 

retirement, Gene was a mentor to many younger 

golfers. He was a consistent participant at the annual 

Joe A. Gonsalves & Son city managers legislative 

orientation seminars. Gene is missed by all who knew 

him!  

 

   

Retired city managers Michael Sakamoto and             

Jack Simpson during a visit this past month. The two 

worked together in Bellflower in the 1980s. 
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More Pieces Picked Up: Mission Viejo 

Director of Community Development 

Elaine Lister has been named Mission Viejo 

City Manager starting on July 6, 2024. 

Elaine has worked in a variety of city staff 

positions for the city and has been the 

Director of Community Development for 

the past 11 years. She takes the city 

manager position from retiring City Manager Dennis 

Wilberg, who has served as Mission Viejo city manager for 

more than 20 years. Elaine was born and raised in 

Glasgow, Scotland. She earned a BS from the University of 

Glasgow and an MS in geography and urban planning 

from San Diego State University. Lodi’s new city manager is 

Scott R. Carney, who took the reins from Interim City 

Manager Andrew Keys. City Manager Steve Schwabauer 

resigned last September to become the Executive Director 

for the North San Joaquin Water District. Scott is the 8th city 

manager in Lodi city history. Scott previously served as a 

Deputy City Manager for the City of Stockton, and most 

recently worked as the Deputy Director of Administration 

for the California Department of Health Care Services. 

Scott earned a BA in sociology-organizational studies from 

the University of California, Davis and a Masters of Social 

Welfare from the University of California, Berkeley. He also 

earned a Doctorate in Education from the University of the 

Pacific, Benerd College. After gaining experience with the 

International Hispanic Network, serving as a Legal 

Assistant, working in marketing and as a Senior Analyst for 

Tripepi Smith and as a Board Member for Rosie’s Garage, 

Jessica Balandran began her city 

government career as a Senior 

Administrative Analyst for the City of 

Cudahy (2012-2016). Jessica joined the 

Vernon city staff as an Administrative 

Analyst in October 2016. She worked as a 

Utilities Compliance Analyst and Utilities 

Strategic Planning Coordinator with 

Vernon Public Utilities. After nearly 8 years with Vernon, 

Jessica joined the city staff in Anaheim as a Senior 

Administrative Analyst with Anaheim Public Utilities. She 

earned a BA in political science and an MPA from St. 

Mary’s University. She also attended Eastern Michigan 

University. Robert L. Wynn (May 25, 1931 – November 30, 

2013) passed away from complications as a result of a fall 

at his home in Newport Beach. He was born in Preston, 

Idaho. Bob earned a BA and MPA from San Diego State 

University. After graduation he became the City Manager 

of the new City of Imperial Beach after serving as Assistant 

to the City Manager from May 1957 to February 1958. After 

serving as the Imperial Beach city manager until 

November 1968, Bob was appointed City Manager for the 

City of Coronado. The San Diego-Coronado Bridge was 

built during his Coronado tenure. He left Coronado in 

August 1971 to be the City Manager for the City of 

Newport Beach. Bob retired from Newport Beach on 

December 30, 1991. Bob served as the President of the 

Orange County City Manager Association in 1988-1989.  

 

 

 

 

MMASC is one of the oldest and largest 

Association of its kind in the United States. 
 

Greg Kwolek, Morro Bay, President 

Jonathan Royas, Santa Paula, Vice President 

Joseph Cisneros, La Palma, Director of Finance/Treasurer 

Kristen Graham, Cypress, Director of Programming 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Justin Lovell, West County Wastewater Dist., President 

Candice Rankin Mumby, Walnut Creek, Vice President 

Anthony Valdez, Bakersfield, Finance Director/Treasurer 

 

New City of Commerce City Manager Ernie Hernandez 

previously served as City Manager in Hawaiian Gardens 

and Lynwood. Michelle Ramirez worked as the Acting City 

Manager until Ernie reported for duty in March. Before 

serving as the Hawaiian Gardens City Manager for four 

years, Ernie was Deputy City Manager for the City of 

Norwalk. He also worked in the cities of Santa Ana, Long 

Beach, and South El Monte. Lynwood turned 100-years old 

during Ernie’s tenure as City Manager. Ernie earned a BA 

from California State University, Dominguez Hills and an 

MPA from California State University, Long Beach. Simi 

Valley Assistant City Manager Samantha Argabrite will step 

into the City Manager position when City Manager Brian 

Gabler retires on June 30. Samantha came to work for Simi 

Valley in 2007 as a Youth Employment Service Coordinator. 

She became a Senior Management Analyst in March 2011 

and in April 2013 she was tapped to be the Assistant to the 

City Manager. Samantha was promoted to Assistant City 

Manager and Public Information Officer (PIO) in January 

2023. She earned a BA in communications and media 

studies and an MPA from California State University, 

Northridge. Samantha grew up in Simi Valley and is a Simi 

Valley High School graduate. Samantha is married to Dan 

Paranick, who has had an impressive career in county and 

city government. With experience as a Business Manager 

for the City of Fremont (1999-2004) and executive positions 

with San José (2013-2016), Walnut Creek Assistant City 

Manager Teri P. Killgore left California to become the new 

Economic Development Director for Scottsdale, Arizona in 

May 2024. Teri joined the Walnut Creek city staff in October 

2018 as a Consultant, and she was hired as Assistant City 

Manager in June 2019. She had served as Assistant City 

Manager for the City of Vallejo (May 2016-July 2019). Teri 

earned a BA in sociology from the University of Washington 

and an MPA from Syracuse University’s Maxwell School.  

https://www.mmanc.org/
https://www.mmasc.org/
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Still More Pieces Picked Up: San 

Bernardino Deputy City Manager 

Rochelle Clayton is the Acting City  

Manager following the firing of City 

Manager Charles Montoya. Charles 

was terminated just eight months 

after his appointment. Rochelle 

served as Assistant City Manager for 

the City of Menifee prior to joining San Bernardino. Previous 

to working for Menifee, Rochelle served as Deputy City 

Manager and Administrative Services Director for the City 

of Banning. She also worked for the West Valley Water 

District as Chief Financial Officer in Rialto. She served with 

the High Desert Water District in Yucca Valley and she was 

the Finance Director for the City of La Habra Heights. Bruce 

Moe, Manhattan Beach city manager, is retired after a 35 

year tenure as a city employee. He has served as city 

manager for the past 6 years and worked as the Finance 

Director before that. Bruce originally joined the Manhattan 

Beach city staff in May 1989 as the General Services 

Supervisor. He was hired to serve as city manager in 

December 2017. Bruce earned a BA from California State 

University, Los Angeles. He also attended Pilgrim School. 

Kyla Brown is the President of the State Board 

of the California Park & Recreation Society 

(CPRS). She is the Parks Director and General 

Manager for the Riverside County Regional  

Park and Open Space District. She worked for 

the City of Fontana for a little more than 16 

years. She left Fontana in June 2010 as Community Services 

Manager to take the Assistant Director position with the 

Riverside County District. She was appointed Director in 

December 2019. Kyla earned a BA from California State 

University, San Bernardino and an MPA from California 

Baptist University. *Dr. Peter Pirnejad and Dr. Frank Benest 

co-authored an article in the May 2024 issue of PM 

Magazine entitled “Resetting Organizational Culture.” 

Peter is the City Manager for the City of Los Altos Hills, and 

he is the Cal-ICMA President-elect. Frank is a retired 

veteran city manager who previously served as the city 

manager in  Palo Alto, Brea, and Colton. He is the ICMA 

liaison for Next Generation Initiatives. Frank served as the 

President of the City Managers’ Department of the League 

of California Cities in 2001-2002. He also served as a 

Regional Vice President on the ICMA Executive Board 

(2003-2006). Frank received the ICMA Distinguished Service 

Award in 2011. Rohnert Park Director of Community 

Services, Cindy Bagley began her municipal government 

career in 2009 as a member of the staff for the Town of 

Windsor. She joined the Rohnert Park city staff in 2016 as 

Community Services Manager. She was appointed 

Director of Community Services in June 2021. Cindy earned 

an  MA in school counseling from Concordia University, 

Chicago where she played Women’s Soccer and where 

she was named All-Conference in Women’s Basketball. 

Cindy is the President-elect for the State Board of Directors 

of the California Park & Recreation Society (CPRS).  

SHORTS: *Elizabeth Goldman, Burbank’s 

Library Services Director, will resign 

effective Friday, July 5, 2024. *Santa Clarita 

city manager Ken Striplin, CCMF President 

of the Board, recently was tapped with his 

son Nathan to throw out and catch the 

ceremonial first pitch at Dodger Stadium. 

*Craig Parker, the Assistant General 

Manager for Water Services at Anaheim Public Utilities, is a 

former Directory of Engineering for the Coachella Valley 

Water District (2016-2019) in Palm Desert. *Santa Maria 

Interim City Manager Alex Posada, who stepped in 

following City Manager Jason Stilwell’s retirement, 

previously served as the Director of Recreation and Parks. 

*Another local government professional is leaving 

California as San Jose Deputy City Manager Rob Lloyd 

becomes the Interim Chief Technology Office and Director 

of Information Technology for the City of Seattle, 

Washington. *Carlsbad City Manager Scott Chadwick has 

ordered that Police Chaplain JC Cooper and Fire Chaplain 

Denny Cooper refrain from concluding prayers and 

invocations with “in Jesus name” or face discipline. *Ken R. 

Irwin is the City Manager for the City of Patterson (2014 to 

present) and started with the city in December 2012 as the 

Director of Engineering, Building and Capital Projects. *Los 

Altos native Saskia Lagergren is the new Chief of Police for 

the City of Los Altos working with City Manager Gabriel 

Engeland. *Bakersfield resident Daniel Padilla, who 

previously served as Deputy Public Works Director for Yuba 

County, is the Interim City Manager for the City of 

Farmersville replacing former City Manager Jennifer 

Gomez, whose employment agreement was not renewed 

in April. *Mali LaGoe, who earned a BA from the University 

of Nebraska, Lincoln and an MPA from California State 

University, Northridge, is the City Manager for the City of 

Scotts Valley since January 2022. *ICMA Ethics Director 

Jessica Cowles is a former Town Manager for the Town of 

Berwyn Heights, Maryland (2014-2018). *Julia Gale of the 

Tripepi Smith professional team earned a BS in 

communication from State University of New York at 

Oneonta. *Zach Dahl, San Mateo Deputy Community 

Development Director since June 2021, who has been 

serving as the “interim Director, has been appointed 

Director of the San Mateo Community Development 

Department. *Pamela Antil, Encinitas city manager, and 

Nat Rojanasathira, Monterey Assistant City Manager, 

represent the West Coast Region on the 2023-2024 ICMA 

Executive Board along with Mercer Island, Washington City 

Manager Jessi Bon. *Simi Valley City Manager Brian 

Gabler, who has worked for the city since 1986 and as City 

Manager since 2020, is retiring at the end of June. *Chantal 

Cotton Gaines, a Palo Alto Deputy City Manager since 

October 2020, has served on the Cal-ICMA Ethics 

Committee and Technology Task Force since 2009. 

*Retired La Mirada veteran City Manager Tom Robinson 

has been serving as the Interim Assistant City Manager for 

the City of La Habra Heights. ***

 


